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EXERCISE: SURFACE THE DRIVING QUESTIONS

Now you are ready to zero in on what is essential based on the responses you’ve 
collected to drive your thinking. In this exercise, you will synthesize the earlier 
work of identifying your values and surveying the landscape by asking: What are 
the new questions we have now that will propel us forward? 

I call this process “Surface the Driving Questions” because more questions will 
surface when the process is generative with lots of different thinkers brought into 
the work. These questions will be unique to your situation and school. Though 
I can’t tell you precisely what the questions are, I can offer some structure and 
guidance for how to frame them. 

WHAT YOU’LL NEED: 

A facilitator and lots of paper and pens (you may want to use a big flip-chart and 
Post-its for wall work), or a Google form for documentation.

HOW IT WORKS: 

First, how you ask questions is critical and most questions are best when they are 
open-ended. Open-ended questions start with the words: What if, why, how can 
we, where, and when? For inspiration, consult Warren Berger’s A More Beautiful 
Question: How to Spark Innovation with Breakthrough Inquiry. 

Depending on the size of the group, you may want to break up into smaller teams. 
Let everyone know that the objective is to generate questions that might serve the 
strategy-making process. The most important rule is that no question is wrong, 
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and that all should be acknowledged and perhaps expanded, refined, or clarified as 
the discussion builds. You’ll want to offer examples first. 

Sample driving questions might include: 

 »  How will we become a school that acts as a better partner to our 

community?

 »  What if we became a school where students don’t feel stressed and tired 

all day long?

 » What if we cut tuition in half? Or stopped discounting?

 » What if we became a year-round school?

 »  How can we create more time in the lives of students and teachers for 

designing learning experiences? 

Ask the group to discuss their own questions. Individuals in your group may want 
to start working alone and then discuss what they each come up with. As group 
members “diverge,” posing and refining questions, ask them to slowly “converge” 
around the top 3 to 5 questions they think should be on the table for strategic 
design. As they move through this process, also ask them to hold two other 
questions in mind: 

1.   What are the related opportunities and challenges we ought to be 

asking ourselves about? 

2.   How do we ask these questions in ways that are most powerful for 

learning about these opportunities and challenges?

The facilitator will need to remind folks that at this point you are not quite ready 
to jump to solutions, and closed-ended questions force you there prematurely. 
For example: “Should we offer Pre-K?” is a closed-ended question. It begs one of 
two answers: yes or no. Better to reframe this as an open-ended question: “Why 
do we offer Pre-K? How does Pre-K support our core values? What does Pre-K 
contribute to our mission and vision of success?” By asking open-ended questions 
and listening well, you will gather multiple perspectives within the ecosystem of 
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your school. New, better questions are likely to emerge. If we don’t do this work, 
we’ll never ever get to the right questions. If we don’t get to the right questions, 
we’ll never solve the right problems. 

NOTES: RECORD WHAT YOU LEARNED
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